Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday November 21st.2022
Present: Mr.R.Browne  Mr.R.Cushing  Mr.B.Coe  Mr.R.Wilks  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mrs.G.Hegarty
Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)  Mr.D.Roper (NCC) 

Apologies: Mr.S.Cutts Mrs.M.Rodgers  
a) Public participation None
b) Police Report  Fourteen incidents had been recorded in September
c) NCC & BDC Reports Cllr.Roper reported that a cycle route from Broadland Northway into Hellesdon was a definite possibility from a new source of funding. Following the Autumn statement, it was likely that the NCC share of Council Tax would increase by 5%. The proposed budgets were out for consultation. He was investigating “gateway signs” at the approaches to the village which could be funded by the members grant. Cllr.Holland reported that BDC still hoped to make a council tax freeze for 2023/24. They were looking to improve customer service which many currently found lacking. The Parish Council would monitor this and consider again in January. 
d) Norwich Airport JCC Report Nothing to report
e) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above
2. Declarations of Interest Cllr.Coe – Mission Room Trustee. Cllr.Wilks – Grass cutting
3. Minutes of the meeting on October 17th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk reported that the bank mandate changes were progressing, £3,218.10 Community Infrastructure Levy had been received and the annual pay award for local council clerks had been announced which increased the clerk’s rate to £13.96/hr.
5.  Planning No objections were raised to a loft space conversion at 17 Coltishall Lane. The Council decided to ask for an extension to the consultation date for amendments to the layout and landscaping at Broadland Enterprise Park until the December meeting. Rachel Scarff would meet with the planning officer and report back to the December meeting.
6. Street Lighting The Clerk reported that a light in Mill Lane had been given a temporary repair but it had been missing from the schedule of parish lights which were converted to LED. A quote for £363.70 was accepted for this work. A light on Manor Road had been damaged by a falling bough from a tree in the crematorium grounds incurring a cost of £225.00 for which the crematorium had agreed reimbursement.
7. Working Party had been examining various ideas and clarifying land ownership by the Parish Council. They had also met with representatives of Broadland DC and St.Faiths Centre to discuss the potential use of funds through the Parish. It had been noted that the Trust Deed for the St.Faiths Centre stated that the management committee should include a Parish Council representative. Ray Browne agreed to fulfil this role until the 2023 Council elections. The working party would also be looking at the potential for a neighbourhood plan which if accepted would provide additional Community Infrastructure Levy from future planning permissions. They asked the Clerk to explore the possibility of Sanders Coaches running all their services through the village instead of down the A140 as there was a potential for subsidising through CIL funds.
8. Correspondence None
9. Accounts due for payment









Npower

Lighting electricity (inc.VAT)


£92.12

J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE and 2022 pay award)

£928.86

Public Pits Charity
Newton Park Rent




£50.00

Cozens UK Ltd.
Repair street light (inc.VAT)


£270.00

Norse


Mowing playing fields (inc.VAT)


£1641.24

Wave


Coltishall Lane Allotments



£49.66

Wave


Blind Lane Allotments



£59.23

Information Comm.
Annual Fee





£40.00


10. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports Members expressed their concern that the Centre charged for the use of the hall for the school nativity play. The Clerk would report damaged kerbs at 17 Norwich Road and 33 Waterloo Close and damaged bollards at the crematorium entrance and the A140/Manor Road junction. Barry Coe would report back to the next meeting on no parking signs that needed replacing. The Clerk would sort oiut paperwork stored in the old Council Office to ensure historical records were maintained.
11. Next meeting December 19th. Mission Room 7.30 p.m.



